
1 

 

 MINUTES 

Community Police Commission (CPC) 
April 22, 2015, 9:00 am – 12:00 pm  
City Hall, 3rd Floor, Room 370 
 
CPC Attendees: Lisa Daugaard, co-chair, Rev. Harriett Walden, co-chair, Claudia D’Allegri, 
Melinda Giovengo, Jay Hollingsworth, David Keenan,  Jennifer Shaw, Ofc. Kevin Stuckey,  
Rev. Aaron Williams 
 
CPC Absent: Kay Godefroy, Enrique Gonzalez, Marcel Purnell, Lt. Ron Rasmussen 
  
CPC Staff: Fé Lopez, Anne Bettesworth, Tracy Whitlatch, Betsy Graef 
 
 

REVIEW AND APPROVE AGENDA AND MINUTES / ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 
Moved, seconded, and passed (8-0-0): "To approve the 4/22/15 agenda and the 

4/8/15 CPC meeting minutes with no changes."  

USE OF FORCE POLICY - DISCUSSION 

 
The CPC discussed its proposed recommendations to the SPD Use of Force Policy. Brian 
Maxey of SPD participated in the conversation. The CPC will submit its recommendations to the 
parties by Friday, April 24. The final proposed policy changes will be submitted by the Monitor to 
the court by May 10, 2015. The CPC requested to speak to the stakeholders prior to final 
submission of the policy to the court to discuss the recommendations that were retained and 
those that were rejected.   
 
Action Item 
 

BIAS-FREE POLICING POLICY - FEEDBACK 

 
The CPC submitted recommendations to SPD about the Bias-Free Policing Policy. Some of the 
CPC’s recommendations were incorporated into the new draft policy.     
 

WORKGROUP UPDATES  

 
Accountability Workgroup – Since late March, members of the CPC, the OPA Auditor and the 
Mayor’s Office have been meeting to discuss the draft accountability legislation. Another 
meeting has been scheduled.  
 
The SPD submitted its response to the OPA Auditor’s Semi-Annual Report.  
 
The CPC will review the OPA website and make initial recommendations to improve its content 
and accessibility.  
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Training Workgroup – Commissioners may attend SPD trainings. Commissioners have 
expressed interest in attending the crisis intervention training and crowd control training. The 
SPD Bikes squad and Anti-crime teams will be attending the crowd control training. Bias-free 
policing training for supervisors will occur in May. Stops and detentions and bias-free policing 
training for all officers will be on-going from August through December. Commissioners will 
provide feedback to SPD regarding the curriculum for the bias-free policing training and possibly 
others.  
 
SPD Community Engagement Assessment Workgroup – The community listening sessions 
will continue through May. The surveys have been translated into thirteen different languages 
for attendees. Interpreters will also be available at the sessions and will work with CPC to 
facilitate.  
 

OTHER BUSINESS 

 
CPC Community Engagement FTE interviews are planned for April 28th. The FTE candidate 
names and interview questions were shared with the commissioners to review and provide 
feedback. The Commission has received over 270 applications although many applications 
were incomplete or did not meet mandatory minimums. CPC Staff and Commissioners will sit on 
the interview panel. 
 
 
SUMMARY OF ACTION ITEMS 

 Staff will follow up with Matthew Barge of the Monitoring Team to request the CPC 
participate in the Use of Force Policy negotiations.  

 

 Staff will submit the CPC’s recommendations to the Use of Force Policy to the 
stakeholders by April 24. 
 

 


